


THE ORIOLE

A Quarterly Journal of Georgia Ornithology : Official Organ of the
Guorgia Ornithological Society

Vol. IX September-December, 1944 Nos. 3 & 4

GEORGIA’S FIRST BIRD CLUB
By EarLE R. GREENE

This title might be changed to the “Awakening,” as it was in 1899 that
the writer first became aware that birds are classified and have really defi-
nite names, both scientific and common. Also, this may start an argument
in regard to other early organizations of this type. If so, let’s have it
Here's the story.

When T was a kid we were very fortunate to live in a home on the out-
skirts of Atlanta, with woods, fields, swamps, and farmlands near by, so
that I became familiar with “mud thrushes.,” *wild canaries,” “chimney
swallows,” “redbirds,” “brown thrushes,” Catbirds, “mockers,” “jorees.”
and Redheaded Woodpeckers, and, of course, “jay-birds.” I had, as most
boys do have, the collecting spirit and soon filled our attic with birds’
nests, hottled snakes, and various other natural history specimens, for all
of which I had my own names or those garnered from other boys in the
area.

In the early spring of 1899, Mrs. H. B. Wey, living on Forrest Avenue
near Jackson Street, asked a number of young people and a few elders to
come to her home and meet a Mrs, Van Wyck from Wisconsin, who knew
about birds. Of course I was there on the dot. Mrs, Van Wyck asked a
number of questions and stated that she was forming a bird study club
which would meet once a week at her home on Jackson Street, and take
one field trip a week, preferably on Saturday. | immediately joined and
became one of twelve or fifteen memhers engaged in the most fascinating
sport or hobby known—that of identifying birds in the field.

Mrs. Van Wyek taught us from Chapman’s Handbook, the first edition,
and although this volume looked formidable to me at that time, I was told
that [ would “grow into it,” and subsequently received a copy on the fol-
lowing Christmas as a present {rom my mother and older brother.

During that memorable spring we were taken on a number of interesting
trips—to Sisson on the Decatur carline, Lakewood, Grant Park, West View
Cemetery, Ponce de Leon Springs. and many other “birdy” places. We
made records of what we saw, and then on the following class night we
went over our notes, learning families, species, ete. Ponce de Leon, one of




































